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Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on Proposed Amendments
to Nevada Administrative Code Chapter 445B: Air Pollution

The Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) is proposing to amend a
section in the permitting provisions of NAC 445B to better align the state regulations
with the Clean Air Act and U.S. EPA rule requirements. The following workshop has
been scheduled to solicit comments from persons interested in this regulatory
amendment described below:

Tuesday, November 16, 2010
10:00 AM to 12:00 PM
CARSON CITY
Room 1002, PEBP Board Room
901 South Stewart Street

Petition No. P2010 -11: The NDEP is proposing to amend NAC 445B.3457 by revising
the public notice requirements for minor source (Class Il) permit applications,
specifically, the provisions that deal with the Director’s action on applications and public
notice requirements. The revisions require that:

e The Director act on all applications within 60 days after the official date of submittal,
including applications that require public notice. This revision results in a
streamlining of the public notice timeline for minor sources.

e All new (i.e., not having previously held a Class | or Class Il permit) Class I
applications be made available for public notice.

e All applications for a modification (to an existing Class Il source) that exceeds a
certain threshold be made available for public notice.

The proposed amendment and related materials are available on the State
Environmental Commission website at: http://sec.nv.gov/main/hearing _1210.htm . A
copy of materials relating to the proposed regulation also may be obtained at the
workshop or from Paul Williams at NDEP, 901 S. Stewart Street, Suite 4001, Carson
City, NV 89701, (775) 687-9543; or e-mail to pawilliams@ndep.nv.gov. Members of the
public who are disabled and require special accommodations or assistance at the
meeting are requested to notify Paul Williams no later than 3 working days before the
workshop.

This notice has been posted at the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection offices in Carson City
and Las Vegas, at the State Library in Carson City and at County libraries throughout Nevada.
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